                                            Grangeville Country Club

                                           Board of Directors Meeting

                                                   March 7, 2016

                                                   Twisted Cellar 


CALL TO ORDER: 5:30 PM By Andy McNab; Attendees: Lee Huntley, Jeremy Pettinger, Kevin Kehoe, Dan Lustig, Argil Jeffery, Lois Geary is not in attendance

Minutes (Kevin) 

Approval of Minutes of February 1, 2016 Board Meeting; motion to approve by Lee seconded by Dan, motion carries unanimously. 

Financial Report (Lois) 

Andy then presented the financial documents relating to the preceding period, as Lois was not present to do so.  Having discussed these reports, the Board then proceeded to approval of payment of the bills for the prior month.  Having determined that there were sufficient monies available to pay these bills, Lee made a motion to approve payment, seconded by Arg, motion carried unanimously.  Andy then requested that in the future the monthly Board Meeting minutes and financial reports be posted on the bulletin board in the Clubhouse for all to view.  Lee also requested that the minutes of the Annual Membership Meeting be posted there as well.  

Committee Reports

House Committee (Dan)

Dan informed the Board that Terry Asher had been selected as the individual to fill the position of Clubhouse Manager.  This decision was based upon the interview session that the entire Board sat in on on the seventh of March.  Travis Murray has indicated that he was taking a full time position elsewhere, however he did not rule out the option of assisting at the clubhouse if the need arose and things timed out right for him. 

Dan then apprised the Board that he and Andy had taken a trip up to Dave’s Golf Shop to find out about both stocking and funding issues with regard to the Pro Shop.  Dave’s has indicated that upon receipt of a check for 97% of the gift amount (along with the players’ names and addresses) they will offer them a full value gift card redeemable at Dave’s Golf Shop in either Clarkston or Colton.  This represents a 3% return for the GCC. The individual could also be offered a direct cash payout for a valuation of 50% of their tournament certificates amount to be taken immediately on the day of the tournament. The other option that has taken place in the past and will continue on this season is the purchase and sale of golf balls.  These balls are marked up for Clubhouse sale and as such when winners of local tournaments wish to take golf balls for their “payout” this is a win-win scenario for GCC. Another couple of items that were discussed with regard to the Pro Shop was clothes and hats.  There will be no clothing sold in the Pro Shop and Dan is looking at various options with regard to a “quality” GCC hat to be sold.  This option with Dave’s Golf Shop represents to GCC a minimum outlay of monies to operate the Pro Shop here and a reasonable profit of the shop as well.    A motion was put forth by Dan and seconded by Arg to proceed with this Pro Shop solution for the GCC.  This motion passed the Board by a 3-2 vote of the members.

Andy then brought up the question of different fees charged for cart storage for either gas or electric carts. At the present time the Board has no base number to compare the two types of carts to regarding actual expense to the GCC.  Having discussed this issue at length the Board choose to table this matter to be discussed further next year.

Andy then addressed the problem involved with the south facing golf cart shed roof.   Due to the weather and elements this side of the shed is in need of repair, specifically the “sky-light” sections. This issue was put out for informational purposes in order to apprise the Board of the existing situation.  This was deemed as “committee work” and Dan was to look into possible solutions in the not too distant future.

Dan indicated that Terry Asher had been contacted and would be available to do a walk-thru a couple of days prior to April 1.  The clubhouse will need a bit of help to get on line for the season.  As far as stocking the clubhouse for the season the prior years vendors will get in touch with Dan in order to get initial orders on line.

Greens Committee (Lee)

Lee informed the Board that Wendell had been working significantly the past weeks as well and Neil throughout the winter months.  These two gentlemen have given extraordinary amounts of their personal time (minimum of 2-6 hours daily) and effort for the benefit of the GCC.  The official start date for Wendell will be somewhere between the 10th thru the 15th of this month. Lee indicated that he would be meeting with Neil this coming Friday to go over the particulars of the course maintenance and associated issues.   We are at least a month out for any mowing on the course and the off-season greens flags should be going out in the very near future.  The oil/gas and diesel tanks will need to filled by the first of this next month (about $200.00 at a minimum) and all the oil changes and servicing on all the equipment has already been completed for the beginning of this season.  This type of maintenance has been lacking in the past, we are in a much-improved situation thanks to the efforts of both Neil and Wendell. Dan indicated that he might be able to assist with seeding and fertilizing efforts going into the future with some of his personal contacts.  Lee had repaired the time clock in the cart shed and will plan on setting things in motion for the start of the season.

Tournament Committee (Jeremy)

Jeremy indicated that all the regular tournaments are on schedule for the upcoming season.  Jeremy is working to ensure that deposits and dates are in place for all the tournaments.  A tournament schedule should be forthcoming by the middle of April.  The first scheduled tournament here at GCC is June 5th, which is Orofino and New Meadows coming here to Grangeville.

Marketing/Membership Committee (Arg)

Arg is in the process of getting all the Tee marker advertising in place.  There was one advertiser (Irwin Drug) who elected to op-out for this season and Arg has a potential business to fill on that vacated location.  Arg was also informed as to how to remove the old sign and where to obtain a new sign (Eggen Signs).  Arg also indicated that he would repair the broken booth on the driving range, and Lee said that perhaps Neil might be able to assist as well. 

As far as future promotions, Dan brought forth the idea of a “Golf Swap” for folks to bring their non-used clubs and apparatus.  Arg indicated that he Dan, and Kevin could sit down in the future to discuss this idea. 

Andy indicated that the possible promotional type issues that Arg and Kevin may consider would be fine in the future. Kevin had specifically looked into the Folds of Honor promotion for Labor Day.  Lee addressed the idea that a specific discount should be individually requested in order for that special to be honored.  Lee made a motion which Arg seconded allowing a Veterans Golf discount on Veterans Day, motion died on the floor.  This idea was subsequently tabled as a marketing idea with Lee, Arg, and Kevin agreeing to further look into this matter. 

The website was then discussed and addressed.  Lee suggested that whoever addressed the website also check on the face book page to ensure continuity between both social media outlets.  Arg indicated that he would meet with Mary Mangold (trainer), the host of the GCC site to become familiar with the intricacies of the system and the site.  The cost for this instruction would be born by the GCC.  Arg would then give Terry instruction to allow her to assist with this website and also face book postings.  This was deemed further committee work and Andy (or Arg) indicated that he would get in touch with Mary Mangold to facilitate this issue.

Webb Funds (Andy)  

The flagpole and plaques are set to be placed and erected.  The lighting for the flag will also be taken care of (solar light on pole).

Andy then addressed the irrigation system.  The proposed bid for this portion of the project will be e-mailed to the Board members by Lee.  Though this bid was set to expire, the project bid amount is not expected to change at this time.

Old Business

Past e-mail votes

The three items that came up during the past month that the Board acted upon were:

Bookkeeper fees; this was the previously authorized amount to be paid to Lois for the bookkeeping job.  This is a couple’s membership that was granted to Lois for this service.  This vote passed the Board with one nay vote.

The two contributions that were unanimously approved by the Board were for the Sts. Peter and Paul Chocolate Extravaganza and the Salmon River Fireman’s Ball.

The membership fee issue was in regard to the new fee structure and the special add that was put in the newspaper.  It was unanimously decided that the reduction in membership fees would only pertain to this current special and not for folks who had signed up in the past.

Insurance Claim 

Andy informed the Board that upon meeting with the insurance investigator (Andy and Lee) regarding the pending claim this matter was taken care of without a problem.  

Alcohol license/chocolate fantasy

The liquor license use for this charitable function (Sts. Peter and Paul Chocolate Exrtavaganza) is all in order and will proceed with no problems.

Water testing/”turn-on” date

The Board decided to have the water tested in the March quarter and in the April quarter as well.  Someone will have to be on hand for the water to be flushed, Arg and Jeremy volunteered to be on hand for this exercise.

New Business

Lyn Burton Memorial

There is an amount of approximately $600.00 for expenditure on this particular fund.  As the Board discussed this, it was determined that the Board would handle the implementation of these funds. Andy requested of Lee and Jeremy to come up with a motion for the next Board meeting that will address this issue in detail.

Kevin put forth the Al Bolden thoughts on increasing play on the golf course.  

As there was no further business to address, the meeting was adjourned.

Next meeting is scheduled for April 4th 6:00 P.M. at the clubhouse.

Kevin Kehoe

Secretary

